MIDDLETON STONEY PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING HELD IN THE VILLAGE HALL ON TUESDAY 17 MAY 2016 AT 7.00PM

Present:

Mr A J Fulljames 





Chairman

Councillor Mrs Fulljames 




Oxon CC 

WPC Brown (part) PCSO Kidd (part) 


Thames Valley Police

Mr A F Hickman





Secretary 
12 Parishioners 
1. APOLOGIES 
Councillor Pratt, Cherwell District Council. 
2. MINUTES
The minutes of the previous meeting on 18 May 2015, having been read, were accepted as a true record.

3. CHAIRMAN’S REPORT
Mr Fulljames, chairman of the parish council, gave his annual report (full copy is attached within the minute book) and recorded:

· Mr Peter Maggs is to leave the village in the near future and the Chairman recorded his grateful thanks to Peter for his service to the PC over almost 6 years, particularly in his representation on the embryonic Mid Cherwell Neighbourhood Plan (MCNP).  

· thanks to Bill Champion for his support on MCNP.

· with sadness the death of David Miles after a long illness. David had been an active member of the PC when he lived in Rectory Court.

· the Parish Council will continue to address a number of issues such as refurbishment at the Playground, provision of local bus services, traffic and speeding through the village, wayside grass cutting and the threat of warehousing development at the bottom of Bicester Road near the junction with the Howes Lane. 

· the Parish Council has the capacity to increase its number to seven but, following the departure of Mr Maggs, numbers will reduce to four. We do need more members of the PC and he asked villagers to give their urgent attention to this.  

4. THAMES VALLEY POLICE
WPC Brown reported:

· 7 domestic incidents
· Theft of heating oil

· Criminal damage to a patio.

· Vandalism at Playground (suspect interviewed but lack of evidence to continue pursuing). 
· 6 guests at Rigolleto’s left without paying. 

· Looking forward to any Speedwatch check results. 

· TVP continue to conduct regular traffic speedchecks within the village. 

· Reported some changes in personnel. 

· PCSO Chris Kidd will join the main force soon.

· PCSO Sue Cooper will not return to the force due to illness

· She herself will be retiring within the next three months and this will be her last visit to our APM.

· For the time being Shaun Sullivan will be the one remaining neighbourhood PC but there will be developments ongoing.   

The Chairman thanked WPC Brown for her continued assistance to us especially with regard to traffic and speeding issues and wished her every happiness in her retirement.   

5. VILLAGE HALL
Mrs Pay, chairman of VHMC, gave her annual report (full copy is attached within the minute book). 
· She reported another good year but with a number if items of expenditure including new curtains, lampshades and accessories in the toilets the VHMC shows a deficit for this year of £1095. 

· 2 functions were held during the year.

· Hirings are approx. £300 per annum.

· Work had been carried out to unblock the chimneys (at the expense of the PC) to try to solve the damp problem

· Chimney brickwork needs attention and quotes are being obtained. 

· A rotting window frame will be replaced together with repairs to double-glazed units (at the expense of the PC). 

· Mrs Pay thanked everyone from the Committee (and their significant others) for all their help over the past year and the Parish Council for their continued support and said that Caroline & Peter Maggs would be missed.

· She echoed the Chairman’s remarks that the village organisations - PC, PCC, and VHMC - all need fresh faces if the services to the village are to be maintained. 
· The VHMC is orchestrating the QE II 90th Birthday celebrations in the park on June 12th in collaboration with the Cricket Club. 

· Mrs Pay thanked Kath Moss for creating the village web site, This had resulted in extra interest in the village hall. 

The Chairman expressed his thanks to Mrs Pay and the committee for their excellent work during the year. 

6. ALL SAINTS PARISH CHURCH
Mr Leggat delivered his report (full copy is attached within the minute book). 
· The PCC passed its thanks to the PC for its annual gift of £200 towards the maintenance of the churchyard and the PCC is especially grateful to Alan Pay and his volunteers who give their time and petrol for mowing the churchyard. 
· Mr Leggat thanked Ian Davenport and Jim Norman for their continuing generosity in paying for repairs to the walling. 

· The Quinquennial inspection of the Church building confirmed that it is mostly in good order. 

· The ‘merger’ proposal between Middleton Stoney and Wendlebury mentioned last year is no longer being considered. 

· Reported that the Rector, Reverend Jane Hemmings is leaving to take up a post as Dorchester Area Director of Ordinands. 

The Chairman expressed his thanks to Mr Leggat for his report.

Mr Hudson said that the Church was always looking for new volunteers to ring the bells and mentioned that Kirtlington Parish Church had received a very positive response from a Facebook appeal.
7. PLAYGROUND
Mrs Grace O’Dwyer gave her report (copy attached within the minute book).  

· ROSPA had highlighted no particular failings in its report of 2015.  Generally, thanks to attention to maintenance twice yearly, the equipment is kept in good order.

· There had been considerable damage to 2 picnic benches which have now been removed and also damage to metal fencing at the playground. 

· The climbing frame and other items of equipment are showing signs of age and are in need of refurbishment.  

· Mrs O’Dwyer met with the PC at the Playground recently to conduct a review of equipment and playground activities and the PC will continue to liaise on these matters. 

The Chairman expressed his thanks, on behalf of the village to Mrs O’Dwyer and her group for their excellent work during the year. 

8. MIDDLETON STONEY CRICKET CLUB
Simon Pettit gave a report on behalf of MSCC which is attached within the minute book.  
· Stressed once again how popular the Middleton Stoney club is as a venue for ‘friendly’ cricket and that it is a very social club. On most Sundays between end of April and end of September there is a game being played and visitors are always welcome. 
· Last season the club enjoyed a winning record overall, including against an Australian touring side.  

· Some entertaining match reports and photos as well as other information is to be found on the club website at www.middletonstoneycc.co.uk.
· There was a concern raised re the speed of traffic approaching and leaving the Cricket Ground passing through Bullmarsh. Simon Pettit noted the concern and said that he would raise this at an appropriate level within the Cricket Club and to also advise visiting teams of the need for care. 
9. CHERWELL DISTRICT COUNCIL
Councillor Pratt had sent a written report which was read to the meeting and is attached within the Minute Book. 
· She particularly mentioned that she had spoken against the Albion Land Planning Application (containing proposals for warehousing at the junction of Middleton Stoney Road and Howes Lane). The decision had been deferred and has yet to come back to the CDC Planning Committee.  Commenting on this, Councillor Mrs Fulljames said she believed there is a further application imminent from Albion Land which unfortunately continues to contain a proposal for warehousing. OCC will continue to object to any new plan which contains proposals for warehousing. 
· Councillor Mrs Fulljames told the meeting that Middleton Stoney now forms part of the new Fringford & Heyfords Ward within Cherwell District. Following the election in early May, we are now represented by Councillor Ian Corkin, who lives in Ardley, Councillor James McNamara, who lives in Lower Heyford and Councillor Barry Wood who lives in Finmere.  

10. OXFORDSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL
Councillor Mrs Fulljames reported:  

· OCC Budget had been set. 3.99% increase  (includes 2% for increase for minimm wages).  

· OCC has to find savings of £290million between 2010 and 2018. Overall staff savings of 40% have been made. Some back office undertaken in collaboration with Hampshire County Council. The role of Chief Executive has disappeared. 

· 50% of budget is used to provide children and adult social care and this group represents 2% of the population. OCC estimates that by 2020 this could rise to 75% of the budget.   

· Childrens Centres will be subject to re-organisation through the Childrens Service which caters for 0-19 year olds. The Upper Heyford centre may be retained but in a different format. 

· She is disappointed that CDC approved the re-alignment of Howes Lane through the Ecotown which will see this reduced to a 30MPH speed limit.  

· OCC has serious concerns if the proposed HS2 rail link is agreed there will be a huge increase in construction traffic across Oxfordshire, especially of aggregate transportation from the many quarries in the county. This is likely to dwarf the impact of the Bicester/Oxford upgrade if it goes ahead. 

· She reported that she and Mrs Pay sit on the Smiths Liaison Group. Smiths are very co-operative and have even moved some of their quarry movements to Ducklington to try to reduce HGV movements locally. They have also co-operated over reducing lighting at the Dewars Farm quarry. 

· She reported that she, the Chairman and Mr Champion also sit on the Viridor Liaison Group but Viridor are less co-operative. She did however report that a visit which she organised to the Ardley EfW was well attended. 

· The Ardley recycling centre is owned by Viridor and will eventually close. OCC has asked Viridor to continue for the time being. There is currently consultation gong on to identify at least 4 sites across the county. There is a definite need for a site near to Bicester/Ecotown since it is apparently set to become the largest centre of population outside of Oxford itself.   
· There is evidence of road sign damage across the county and she is pursuing the issue of repairs to these. Anyone who witnesses signs being damaged by vehicles may report any vehicle registration numbers to her.  
· The abolition of the bus subsidies was very controversial. These will cease on 20 July. She congratulated Mr Maggs on his work to try to ensure the continuance of the 25A in the village.  
· OCC has evidence that the cross roads at Middleton Stoney are at over capacity in all directions. 
· Finally there was discussion concerning the embryo proposals put forward by the District Councils to turn themselves into 4 unitary authorities. OCC will need to respond by putting in their own proposals. Councillor Mrs Fulljames favours creating one unitary authority for Oxfordshire. 
11. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
None.

Meeting closed at 7.54pm    
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